The Office of Human Resources
Youngstown State University

January 12, 2010
Committee for Distinguished Service Awards:
I would like to nominate Mr. William Blake for the “Distinguished Service Award.” I have learned much about him from numerous activities and his contributions to the University over the past 15 years. He is the Pastor of First Baptist Church of Windom Ohio and known as Pastor Blake. He is married and the father of  4 children. He has a BA degree in Political Science from Ohio University, a Masters from Clark–Atlanta  University and is a candidate for the PhD in Education from Capella University.
Mr. Blake is intelligent, dedicated, highly motivated, and extremely committed to community service and to assisting students in any way possible.  He assists students from all ethnic backgrounds extensively to provide the tools and programs that will help them to succeed academically and socially.  He is never too busy to give assistance to students who are have immediate needs, regardless of their problems. His profession as a pastor has made him visible and highly respected in the Akron, Warren and Youngstown areas. It is not unusual for Mr. Blake to call on members from the community to help a student with tuition and to find a place for them to stay. He is never refused. I can accurately attest to the respect he garners from the community by the many resources and scholarships he has been able to acquire for students from various community leaders. 

Mr. Blake is also highly respected by students.  As I mentioned on the nomination form, most students are mesmerized by him.  He has a personality that can persuade even the most difficult students to stay on the right tract and to continue their education. He has taught many students how to acquire the work ethic through the Student Work Program initiative.
His success reflects favorably on the Institution.  Through his guidance and his efforts in the programming arena, numerous successful programs were initiated. Further, he has supported and promoted the involvement of students in many diversity efforts.  Improvement in the retention rate of students on this campus, I accredit much to his efforts. I can cite several examples where he was able to convince student to stay in school. Three of the students were from my program.
I therefore highly support the award of “Distinguished Service” to Mr. William Blake without reservations.

Sincerely,

Joan L. Boyd, PhD

Professor, 

Department of Health Professions

Youngstown State University

